
February 9, 2024, 8:30 – 9:30 by Zoom 

RMAC/LMAC Joint State Lands Mapping Subcommittee meeting 

Attending –  
RMAC:  Pete Bowman, Cory Ritz, Larry Spencer, Michele L. Tremblay (Chair) 
LMAC:  Janet Kidder, Lisa Morin 
RMAC/LMAC:  Mark Hemmerlein 
NHDES:  Tracie Sales 
GUESTS: Shane Bradt (at end) 

Following up on the prior week’s discussion of speeding up the process of reviewing properties, 
Michele proposed using a system discussed between meetings of having one person share their 
screen and another recording the decisions made. Having practiced prior to the meeting, Mark 
and Tracie suggested having Tracie share her screen and Mark record the data. 

Michele asked why the screen that Tracie shared looked different from the normal look of the 
mapping tool. Tracie replied that she is logged into the viewer because the normal mapping 
viewer colors the properties based on score while the view when logged in colors the 
properties based on committee review status which is more helpful during the meetings. 

The group continued assessing properties in Rockingham County using this new procedure. The 
group focused on parcels south of Rte. 101 and reviewed 79 properties. 

Near the end of the meeting, Shane Bradt joined to discuss ownership of the tool and 
underlying base layers. Shane will email Kristen Svendsen at NHDES to set up a meeting with 
her and Mark H., and any others who wish to attend. 

Next meeting: Friday, February 16, 2024 

 
 
 
 
 


